

Minutes November 2nd 2025 GSR Meeting

38 in attendance.

The meeting was called to order at 2 PM by DCM David S., and was opened with the Serenity Prayer, and District 90 Preamble.

Host group Hope Group was introduced and thanked for their service. Ray read Step 11, Gary read Tradition 11, and Jennifer read Concept XI.

Annette C. Alt. DCM: Not in attendance. Dave H. performed roll call. Orange Group and Lufkin Group had GSR changes.

Secretary Chris H.: Asked attendees to read the meeting minutes for October from the newsletter. Jan D. asked the total convention revenue of \$11,327.30 be added to the minutes. The yearly subscription fee for Grapevine was edited for \$136 to \$36, per conversations had after the meeting between Dickie and Patrick.

Treasure Keri H.: Beginning balance \$17,605.55, ending balance \$15,648.70, and unrestricted funds \$3,762.26.

2026 Convention Chair Aliciea M.: First convention meeting will be at 3:15 PM 11/2/2025. Asked that District 90 Committee Chairs present committee information at tables at the convention, Grapevine, TFC, CFC,...

Keri H. asked for help with the hospitality suite and SETA convention in January.

Don P. 2025 District 90 Gratitude Dinner Host Group Serenity: Thanked GSRs for selling tickets. Full report will be given in December.

Old Business:

Alt Website Chair still open.

Jim B presented 2026 budget.

Jonathon TLC group questioned the projected group contribution number. David S. this is a just a projection any short falls will be taken for prudent reserves. Typically District 90 runs under budget. Julian L. motioned to reduce CFC budget to \$300 to match the other committee budget. This is only to pay for travel to area assembly. Chris H. noted treasure report shows CFC has spent \$816.36, Keri noted that it should actually be \$460.07. Julian L. stated the \$4,420.29 CFC fund is for additional CFC expenses not covered by committee budget. Michael G. asked if we adjusted the group contributions to an average of the past 5 years how would the impact the overall committee chair budgets? Julian L. stated all groups got cut, with the exception of CFC. Rocco M. stated that the \$4,420.29 CFC fund is for literature only not miscellaneous expenses. Rocco M. seconded to motion. David H called for a vote on reducing CFC budget from \$900 to \$300. Motioned passed 18 to 3. Julian L. motioned to vote on amended budget. Budget passed 19 to 1.

New Business:

Host groups for 2026:

TLC	October
Keep it Simple	August
West End	May
St. Francis	January
Orange	June
Any Lengths	February
Serenity March	
Hope	July
Rule 62	September
Mid-County	April
Lufkin	December

Will need a 2026 Co-Host for the Gratitude Dinner.

David S. asked for a vote on how to distribute the \$1,474.89 from the convention. Suggested that the money be given to Intergroup. Rocco M. seconded the idea of giving it too Intergroup. The motion to send the money to Intergroup was seconded, and vote passed to send the convention proceeds to Intergroup.

Meeting closed at 3:00 PM with the Lord's Prayer.

David S

District 90 DCM